Draft Minutes Development Coll Meeting 4th December 2013 (to be approved)
Present


Seonaid, Sophie, Nic, Lavinia

Apologies


Juliette, John

Register of interests

Seonaid declared an interest in the mobile mast item

Lavinia welcomed a large turnout to the meeting. She formally thanked Jean, Louis, Jen and Sophie for their time spent with the DC board.

The minutes of 7th November were agreed. It was noted that at a meeting on 13th November Lavinia was unanimously elected as chairman following Louis’s resignation.

Matters arising

Following further discussion with the independent consultant for Marine Harvest it was decided DC would not help with the demographic survey.
Finance

George gave October’s trading figures.
We have formally submitted a note of interest to the DTAS Capacity Building Programme, and submitted a bid to the Princes Countryside Fund.  Both of these are to request support to carry out local development work and market development work for the bunkhouse.  We have also put a note of interest in to the Heritage Lottery Fund.
EGF funding – the contracts with various consultant including EVH and Clare Rizos will run out soon.

Action:  Nic, Seonaid and George to contact the consultants to ensure any outstanding work is completed in time.
Company Business

Following the combined MC and DC meeting on Nov 27th with Jim Bennett the decision was taken to extend the existing staffing arrangements until 30th April 2014.  Thereafter, the level of staffing will become dependent on the availability of external funding but there will continue to be three posts.
An Cridhe

The comedy night made a profit from the ticket sales and bar takings. 55 people attended. The staff are working on next year’s business plan and budget, and the An Cridhe user manual.
Community Shed – action Nic to talk to marathon and show committees.
DC Projects 
Community Housing

Seonaid reported back from the last meeting of the housing group where land was the main topic. Fra had asked the council about the possibility of planning permission being granted on the two areas of community owned land. The council were not in favour of further development on the AC site but were in favour at the old hall. It was noted this land is leased by Recycoll. Buying land with the assistance of the Scottish Land Fund may be an option. DC agreed to approach local landowners and asked Seonaid to contact the CCC and Recycoll about the land at the old hall. A decision of how to contact landowners will be made in January.  The minutes of the meeting of 19th November were circulated via the An Cridhe bulletin and are available, on request.
Non DC Projects

Recycoll recruitment

DC helped with the recruitment process following Recycoll’s successful CCF application. The first interview happened today with one director sitting on the panel.
Mobile mast

Following the conference call last night and the drop-in session today it was confirmed that DC would own the mast and be liable for the power costs, which are likely to be between £1200 and £2000 per annum. NHS Highland will contribute towards these but another sponsor is needed. The preferred site is not available and the second choice site is on Grishipol farm. DC cannot afford to pay any costs and has no influence over the choice of site. Community consultation could just be done through the planning process but the finances must be clear before DC can decide how to proceed.
Coll Youth Groups
George and Sophie are to liaise with other groups working with under 18s on Coll to investigate the benefits of collaborative working and the possibility of external funding to help cover costs.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 8th January 2014.
A Note from the Chair for future meetings

As meetings are not open forums we cannot accept points from the floor on the day.   If any of those Members present on 4th December wish to bring up items for the next meeting or from the 4th December meeting please contact the Chairman.  In future, minutes will go up on the notice board as drafts, as soon as possible after the meeting.  Any points for  subsequent meetings should be raised at least one week before the meeting and inclusion on the agenda will be at the discretion of Directors.  
